MINUTES OF REGULAR TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

October 20 , 1998, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schmidt, Parker, Leech, Norris, Hubbell                  Audience: 22

Absent:  None

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was convened at 7:30 p.m. by Supervisor Schmidt and the pledge to the flag was given.

MINUTES:  Sep. 15, 1998 regular meeting minutes page 1, item 9, third line, vote count changed from 3 to 4 to 3 to 2 and page 2, item 11, first line, change 9/9 to 9/9/98.  Sep. 15, 1998 closed meeting minutes, Sep. 23, 1998 special meeting minutes, October 7, 1998 special and closed meeting minutes approved as submitted and filed for audit.

EXPENDITURES:  Township, Fire District and EMS District were approved as submitted.

REPORTS:  EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer and Zoning Administrator reports were accepted for file.  The Board agreed that future EMS reports separate the runs and billings by within the township and outside the township.

Schmidt reported the Fire Chief has not received any response to the bid submitted to the Bloomfield Hills Fire Dept. on their 1978 Pierce Pumper nor has he received any bids on the 1960 Seagraves Pumper put up for bid with a response time limit of Oct. 20, 1998.  The board agreed the response time limit should be extended to the date of the December board meeting and the Fire Chief authorized to advertise the equipment for sale in the Town Meeting, Antrim County News and the Penny Stretcher.  Schmidt said he could put it on the Internet classifieds at no charge.

VOLUNTEER ROAD ACTION COMMITTEE VERBAL REPORT:  T. Sommerfeldt reported the committee has spent $300 of volunteer funds and many hours have been put in by the volunteer workers whom he listed. The committee will send a mailing to Township voters and post signs in the community.  He referred to a letter from the manager of the Antrim County Road Commission  advising there would not be sufficient time to pave Pearl St. this year.  Sommerfeldt recommended the issue of the trees be separated from the paving of the road and also requested that unused road funds be carried over and added to the road funds for the next fiscal year.

There was discussion of the Pearl St. trees that have been a safety concern to the Board.  Schmidt reported on his meeting with Hunt and Mike Merriweather indicating they all agreed whether or not the trees are cut down would not affect paving of the street.  The safety issue was a major factor in their discussion but there has been no commitment by Hunt as to when the three trees will be removed as recommended by Mike Merriweather.  Schmidt will notify the appropriate utility company that the forester has recommended the trees be removed.

PUBLIC COMMENTS OTHER THAN AGENDA ITEMS:   T. Scally said he attended the Antrim County Road Commission meeting to bring up the project on Creswell Rd.  where they have enlarged the width and depth of the ditch on the north side of Creswell and it appears they are draining wetland into the ditch, running it west on Creswell Rd. and then south under the road to land that is not wetland.  The Road Commission could not answer why the project was started other than it was requested by one of the property owners in the area.  Scally will attend a meeting to be held with the property owners, Road Commission Manager Hunt, and Efrain Rosalez of Soil Erosion District.  Schmidt indicated he also will attend the meeting.  C. Martel inquired of procedures for posting job interviews.

A letter to the Township Board from Dick and Ellen Hoffman dated October 15, 1998 on the subject of the proposed road millage and proposed road improvements was read by Schmidt.  As requested in the letter, the questions therein were addressed and discussed.  
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ANNOUNCEMENTS/CONFERENCES:  A.  General election November 3, 1998.  B.  Volunteers are still needed to serve on various Township commissions and committees.  C.  EMT’s and MFR Drivers are still needed for the EMS Squad.  Employment applications are available in the Township office or from the EMS Director.

The supervisor called a five minute break at 9:40 p.m. and the meeting resumed at 9:45 p.m.

TOWNSHIP INSURANCE PRESENTATIONS:  The insurance representatives agreed it would be better to re-schedule their presentations.  The Board agreed to schedule a special meeting for Friday, October 30, 1998 at 9:00 a.m. in the Township Hall to discuss the Township insurance coverage.
DISPOSITION OF OLD AMBULANCE:  Ditlow recommended the lettering be removed from the old ambulance and put up for sale with sealed bids to be received by the December Board meeting and the sale advertised in the Antrim County News, Town Meeting and Penny Stretcher.  He will also place the information in the state EMS newsletter and ask the Fire Chief to place on the FAX service to the Fire Departments.  It was moved by Norris, seconded and passed unanimously to accept Ditlow’s recommendation and procedure as discussed.

EMS DISCIPLINE POLICY:  The 2nd draft dated October 16, 1998 submitted by Ditlow was discussed.  Board members are requested to submit their comments to Ditlow in writing for his consideration.  He will submit a revised draft at a later date.

EMS BILLING POLICY DRAFT:    The revised draft dated 10/17/98 submitted by Schmidt was discussed and the following changes were agreed to by the board:  page 1, 1st paragraph, read as “Patients – For the purpose of this policy, patients are defined as persons receiving emergency services and/or transportation by Torch Lake Township EMS to an approved medical facility or medical intercept.”; page 1, 4th paragraph, read as “All patients or their legal guardians will be required to provide insurance referral information to the Township within 20 days after the EMS run was provided.”; page 2, 3rd paragraph,  eliminate everything after the first sentence.  This policy is retroactive to August 1, 1997.  Schmidt will re-write as per changes noted and present for approval at the special Board meeting of October 30, 1998.

EMS MFR APPOINTMENT:  It was moved by Parker, seconded and passed unanimously by roll call vote to accept the recommendation of the interview committee and offer employment to Annette Stoel as MFR driver.  Aye:  Leech, Parker, Hubbell, Norris, Schmidt.  Nay:  none.

EMS DEPUTY DIRECTOR APPOINTMENT:  It was moved by Schmidt, seconded and passed by roll call vote to accept the recommendation of the interview committee and appoint Sharon Schultz as EMS Deputy Director.  Aye: Parker, Norris, Schmidt, Hubbell, Leech.  Nay:  none.

INSTALLATION OF ELECTRIC SERVICE AT THE DAY PARK NEW PAVILION and ARNOLDS WELDING CONTRACT DISPOSITION:  Postponed.

ZONING VIOLATIONS:  No Board action required on Pew.  The update on the zoning violations provided by the Zoning Administrator was discussed.  It was agreed the attorney will extend the time limit for performance by Burfiend in view of the efforts to date to correct the violation but should proceed with the cases against Dewey and Potrofke as there has been no substantial progress to correct those violations. It was agreed a street sign be ordered and installed to identify Fourth St. and that the Zoning Administrator should enforce the site plan that was approved for the Torch Bay Marine.   The other violations mentioned will be discussed at the next Board meeting as the Board did not receive the report in sufficient time to give proper attention to them.  Municipal Civil Infractions was discussed briefly and will be placed on the December Board meeting agenda.    
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PLANNING COMMISSION APPOINTMENT:  Schmidt named Myrta Keelan to fill the term of former commission member John Comber which runs until October 1999.  Discussion.  The Board approved the appointment unanimously.  Schmidt named Donald Gaskell to another three year term which will expire October 2001.   No discussion.  The Board approved the appointment unanimously.  Schmidt named John Berst to another three year term which will expire October 2001.  Discussion.  Parker and Norris spoke against reappointment, Schmidt and Leech spoke for reappointment.  L. Tomlinson stated for the record, the judge in a couple of cases agreed with Parker and Norris.  Also for the record, Schmidt responded by clarifying that those cases involved decisions made by the Supervisor, the Township Board and/or the Planning Commission as a body and not decisions made by Berst alone.  Schmidt asked for a roll call vote: Aye – Schmidt, Leech; Nay – Hubbell, Norris, Parker.  The nomination was not approved.  Schmidt did not name another candidate.

TREE REMOVAL ON LOT 13:
  The Board approved having Drogt remove and dispose of three trees on Lot 13 for $225 as quoted by him.

TOWNSHIP BOARD CONCERNS:  Norris:  The Grand Traverse Bay Watershed Initiative is asking for a donation.  Board cannot make donations.  The Central Lake Library  is requesting two decisions be made by the boards being represented at their meetings: 1) whether they wish to become a participating municipality and 2) if they wish representation on a planning committee.   The Board  is not ready to commit to being a participating municipality and Norris will attend their next meeting which is scheduled for next Wednesday and report back to the Board.

PUBLIC CONCERNS:  Berst commented on his defeated re-appointment.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:50 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk
